
Central African Republic: Senior UN
relief official urges access to
civilians in north-eastern provinces

23 February 2017 – Amid renewed violence that has led to “successive gross
violations” of international humanitarian law in two north-eastern provinces
of the Central African Republic (CAR), the most senior United Nations relief
official in the country has called for free and unhindered access to
civilians impacted by the clashes between rival armed groups.

“It is unacceptable for civilians to pay the price for rivalries between
armed groups because of their religious believes or political affiliation,”
said the Acting Humanitarian Coordinator for CAR, Aboubacry Tall, calling on
on parties to the conflict in the Ouaka and Haute Kotto provinces to respect
and uphold international humanitarian law.

According to the Office for the Coordination of Humanitarian Affairs (OCHA)
in the country, since the beginning of 2017, there have been deadly clashes
between rival armed groups in the Haute Kotto and Ouaka provinces to the
detriment of civilians who are forcibly displaced.

The town of Bambari, the capital of Ouaka province, currently has 45,000
displaced persons out of a population of 160,000. Since the end of November
2016, about 20,000 new IDPs have been registered. The town of Maloum (63
kilometres north of Bambari), recently received an estimated 4,000 newly
displaced persons due to clashes between armed groups in the Haute Kotto and
Basse Kotto provinces as well as in the Ouaka province (Ndjoubissi, Ndassima,
Ippy , Belengo, Mbroutchou and Atongo-Bakari).

In order to ensure the provision of assistance in compliance with the
humanitarian principles of neutrality and impartiality, Mr. Tall reminded
parties to the conflict of their obligation to “ensure unimpeded humanitarian
access with no conditions.” He strongly urges armed groups not to obstruct
“the free movement of civilians or humanitarian actors that humanitarian
assistance can be deliver to the people in need.”

In a news release issued earlier this month, the UN Multidimensional
Integrated Stabilization Mission (MINUSCA) had stressed that two factions of
the ex-Séléka armed group, namely the FPRC (Front Populaire pour la
Renaissance de Centrafrique) coalition and UPC (Mouvement pour l’Unité et la
Paix en Centrafrique), represent a threat for civilian populations and that
UN peacekeepers will respond in case of violence.

Clashes between the mainly Muslim Séléka rebel coalition and anti-Balaka
militia, which are mostly Christian, plunged the country of 4.5 million
people into civil conflict in 2013.
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